ENFIELD BOARD OF EDUCATION CURRICULUM COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES August 24, 2015

The August 24, 2015 Curriculum Committee meeting was called to order by Tim Neville, Chair at 4:55 PM.

Present: Tim Neville, Ray Peabody, Stacy Thurston, Lori Unghire and Michelle Middleton

Audiences: None

New Business:

a. Technology Discussion:

Mr. Neville asked about our computers, how many we have, how many we had last year and how many we will purchase this year. He also asked how many devices would be needed to get to a full one-to-one model.

b. K-2 Report Card Changes:

Ms. Middleton reviewed the K-2 report card changes with Curriculum Committee Members.

Mr. Peabody would like to share this information with the public.

Mr. Neville would like to meet with some parents to see where they are with the revised report cards. He suggested we specifically talk to kindergarten parents.

Mr. Peabody requested that the K-2 report cards be emailed to parents.

Mr. Neville asked if new teachers received training in the K-2 report cards. Michelle responded that there were only a couple of new hires at that level and they would work with their grade level teams at the schools.

Mr. Neville asked if teachers know what their data looks like. Do teachers have another way to look at the data other than looking at every report card?

c. Overview of Summer Curriculum Writing Projects:

Ms. Middleton reviewed all the curriculum writing projects that occurred over the summer. The state may use the grades 6-8 social studies curriculum writing as a model.

Mr. Neville would like the ACC partnership to be highlighted at a BOE meeting with students doing the showcasing.

Mr. Neville asked if there will be any curricular implications with the high school consolidation. Ms. Middleton will look into this issue

Items from the Table - None

Adjournment – The meeting was adjourned at 5:48 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Middleton Chief Academic Officer